
I request the Board of Supervisors conduct a closed session on November 28, 2023 to discuss 
significant exposure to litigation. Based on existing facts and circumstances, there is signification 
exposure to litigation and a threat of litigation has been made against the County in regard to the 
County’s cannabis business tax ordinance. Such threat was made to me during a phone call with 
counsel for the Property Owner at 2401 River Road, Windsor, which occurred on October 4, 
2023.    
 
 
_____________________ 
Kristin Horrell 
Deputy County Counsel  


